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District 27-B1 Cabinet Meeting Minutes 
Sunday, August 3, 2014 

Eagles Club  515 North Park Ave,  Fond du Lac, 54935 
 

 
1.    Call to order @ 1:00 P.M. by DG Gary Silah 
 
2.    Pledge of Allegiance led by  IPDG Dawn Christensen 

 
3.    Song & Prayer led by Lion Diane Henke 

 
4.    Welcome & Introduction of special guests PID Peter Cerniglia and spouse Joanne by DG Gary 

Silah.  Also introduction of 1
st
 Vice District Governor Marv Henke and any PDG present. 

 
5.    Roll Call by Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer Dave Holschbach and introduction of any spouses 

attending. 
 

6.    Installation of Cabinet Members by PID Peter Cerniglia PID Peter is feeling good after losing 
60 pounds. Thank you to DG Gary for stepping forward to fill the vacancy. PID Peter 
reviewed each position and their specific job responsibilities are.  Zone Chairman are VERY 
IMPORTANT they are the link for future district chairs.PID Peter also talked about the HOPE 
HOUSE and the future.  These people now have someone to talk. PDGs Meg and Jerry Post 
are great source for information and presentations.  District 27 B1 are ‘GIVERS”.  All cabinet 
members were properly swore in. 

 
7.    Approval of Agenda, an addition was made to the agenda adding QUEST to Committee report 

H. Motion to accept the agenda with the addition by PDG Vern Pautz, 2
nd

 by Lion Wendy 
Hartmann. MOTION CARRIED  

 
8.    Approval of Cabinet Minutes from April 27

th
, 2014 made by DPG Ken Rohde, 2

nd
 by Lion Helen 

Mork. MOTION CARRIED 
 

9.     Final Treasurers Report for Lion year 2013-2014 has not been submitted for approval yet.  
Tabled to next cabinet meeting. Subject to audit. 

 
10.    Approval of Special Cabinet Minutes from June 10

th
, 2014 was made by PDG Merle Strelow, 

2
nd

 by Lion Sandy King.  MOTION CARRIED. PDG Len Quinn spoke on behalf of all 
members of the cabinet and all LIONS of 27B1. THANK YOU to DG Gary for his dedication 
and stepping forward.  Help  and guidance is available from all for anyone. 

 
11.   2014-2015 Budget presented by Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer Dave Holschbach. He apologized 

for the delay in presenting a budget. The budget is based on 2115 members, no changes 
from previous year. Pin budget is an unknown, hopefully it will break even.  The undesignated 
funds report will follow at a future date awaiting the final audit.  Program chairs were 
reminded to use the money that has been donated for their programs. Motion made by Lion 
Mike Helmke to accept the budget as presented, 2

nd
 by PDG Merle Strelow.   MOTION 



CARRIED 
 
12.  Tail Twister Lion Helen Mork reminded everyone of the 3 minute rule. Maximum for your report, 

$1.00 per minute for using excess time.  She did not have an increase in her budget this 
year, so things should go smoothly.  Lion Helen has a new cell phone number 608-897-1325 

 
13.  Communications: DG Gary Silah and Lion Dave Holschbach have not received any. 

 
14.  Old Business: 
  A:  PU 101 10 clubs.  There are 10 clubs who have not filed their PU 101 for 2015.  Lion 

Dave read the clubs and asked the zone chairman or any other members to get them filed. 
 
15.  New Business: 

A.   2
nd

 Vice District Governor candidates.  There presently are no candidates to fill the 
current 2

nd
 vice district governor opening.  Lion Jim Zamzow is still interested in fulfilling the 

position if his health improves and will go through the proper channels for nomination.  GLT 
coordinator PDG Merle will pursue this challenge.  We need 2 candidates to fill the positions, 1 
immediately and 1 to run for nomination in November. 

B.   2014-2015 Meeting sites and dates are printed and distributed. 
C.   Congrats to Lion Mike Helmke and Lion BJ Blahnik for the article on front page of the 

WIS LIONS newspaper about the Blind Sailors coming to Sheboygan. They each spoke about 
what a great opportunity this is for the LIONS to support.  Lions need to show support.  LION 
STRONG! 

       Lions clubs can sponsor teams and provide cheering sections.  There are 75 participants.  Great 
way to showcase WISCONSIN and the LIONS OF 27B1!! 

D.    LEBW awards presented by Lion Phil Weber.  Lion Phil presented a KNIGHT OF 
SIGHT award to IPDG Dawn Christensen and also to Past Lioness Affiliate Donna Stoeger.  
IPDG Dawn commented that this is not her award….it is ALL of the LIONS and LIONESS and 
LEO….they deserve it. 

E.    IPDG Dawn presented the following awards.  PDG Merle Strelow and PDG Jerry 
Post the EXTENSION AWARD for getting and KEEPING the Poy Sippi Lion Club.  District Chair 
awards were given to Diabetes chair Lion Bonnie Strelow, Hearing chair Lion Wendy Hartmann 
and Leo chair Lion Joe Barth.  An International Presidents award was given to PDG Len Quinn.   
‘FOLLOW YOUR DREAMS” 

F:    DG GARY presented the COUNCIL CHAIR award to IPDG Dawn. 
  

16. Committee Reports (Written reports for distribution or 3 minutes or less verbal) 
A.Vice District Governor Lion Marv Henke thanked PID Peter for showing there IS a cure 

for diabetes,  it can be done. VG Marv has been on the cabinet for 9-10 years, he intends to 
follow the path given to be a better leader and intends to be the best he can.  

B. 2
nd

 Vice District Governor position still remains OPEN…….any takers ???? 
C. Constitution/Bylaws chair position was accepted by IPDG Dawn.  More information to 

follow at future cabinet meetings. 
D.  Youth Exchange chair Lion Sandy King was moved forward in the program so she 

could return to a recovering husband PDG Tom King.  Wisconsin hosted 54 youths from 24 
countries.  Camp Vista just ended with 52 campers and a very successful training. Camp 
experience is getting easier each year due to the many LIONS who volunteer. 8 of 10 DG 
attended camp. Zone chairman please remind your clubs to donate. 

E.  Peace Poster chair Lion Sandy reminded everyone that this year’s kits were available 
in February.  Let’s get some posters for our District Convention in November!! 

F. GLT/GMT –  Chair  - Lion Marv Henke 
1. GMT chair Lion Mike Helmke has teamed with VPG Marv to look for LEADERS!  

Their goal is to STRENGHTEN MEMBERS, specifically clubs with less than 20 members of which 
there are 18.  The district goal is to increase membership by increasing CHARTER STRENGH!  
 DG Gary is going to push current membership NOT getting new clubs. Let’s work with what we 
have. Our 71 clubs are well established we can do it with the GREAT MEMBERS WE HAVE! 



2. GLT chair PDG Merle Strelow announced the state GLT chair is PDG Greg 
Pryor.  They are working on getting more members involved in leadership.  There are great 
webinars that LIONS can get right at home.  If anyone has ideas……………..let him know! 

G.  WLF rep Lion Fred Gebhart reported the new Totem Pole is up.  September 20
th
 will 

be the dedication.  August 16
th
 will be the Fun Run. There are only 2 weeks remaining at camp.  

Vision screening will be the major emphasis this year.  WHERE DO WE STAND AS A DISTRICT.  
Let Lion Fred know what you are doing for visions screening. 

H.  Affiliate President Lioness Cindy Rank was not present so PDG Jerry Post stepped in.   
Most of the Lioness clubs have been in hibernation for the summer.  Membership is +5 

I.   Affiliate Liaison Lion Gerald Schmidt had no report at this time. 
J.   LCIF & QUEST chair PDG Vern Pautz reported LCI had a successful year, over 

budget! Thanks to 27 B1 donations.  He has not received a final yearend report.   QUEST needs 
to get more involved in more schools.  Money and training is available.  Many become LIONS 
members after training.  The program stops BULLYING….There have been newspaper articles 
and more to follow.  QUEST will help develop membership. 

K. USA/ Canada Leadership Forum chair PDG Gary Colton reported is will soon be here 
in Puerto Rico this year.  Enjoy a vacation and seminars all at the same time!! 

L. Lions Pride chair Lion Myra Schneider reported the endowment fund supported 59 
students this year.  All clubs in the district have contributed.  There have been 76 Ray Hemple 
awards given.  She is available to speak on LIONS PRIDE at any time. 

M.  Special Olympics chair PDG Ken Wallander reported the 10
th
 annual Truck Convoy 

for Special Olympics is coming soon.  Also the Special Olympics Eye Opening in Oshkosh will be 
on Saturday April 11

th
, 2015 

N.  Leo Chairman –Lion Joe Barth not present – no report 
O.  Diabetes/LEPH/Sight Conservation Lion Bonnie Strelow did not have much to report. 

She has been active in booths for the County Fair.  She is also available to speak at any time.   
P. Hearing, Speech & Eyeglass Recycling chair Lion Wendy Hartmann did not have a lot 

to report on.  There was 1 approval and 6 denials for various reasons. 
Q.  Pin chair Lion Wendy Hartmann has agreed to temporarily fill the position to finalize 

last years pin design that was voted on at the convention. She needs approval to order the pins. 
Motion made by PDG Jerry Post to order 200 pins at a cost of $2.10 and sell for $3.00,  2

nd
 by 

PDG Len Quinn.     MOTION CARRIED 1 pin to be given to Historian PDG Tom Clausen, Lion 
Wendy will do so. 

R. Lions Eye Bank of WI rep Lion Phil Weber gave a THANK YOU to District 27 B1 for 
meeting their goal..  The annual meeting showed a positive return.  807 donations and 1607 
corneas.  They are finding new sources to market the eyes and corneas and tissue. 

S. Missions of Wisconsin rep Lion Fred Gebhart reported there will be 2 missions, 1 in 
November and 1 in February for eyes.  They are working on a in state response team. There will 
also be a Haiti Medical Mission.  4 districts have only donated to the state fund.  Our district has 
$9000.  He will research and report at the next meeting where funds are needed. 

T. Leader Dog chair Lion BJ Blahnik has received a list of the clubs that have donated 
and will followup for more donations. Lion BJ is available for speaking.  PDG Len reported that 
Leader Dog has surpassed their goal, but don’t stop now…………. 

U. District Raffle chair Lion Mike  De Baere is working on the secretary list for mailing the 
district raffle tickets to the clubs.  He anticipates to do this early September.  Watch your mailbox.  
Hoping for better success this year. 

V. State Lions Convention chair PDG Merle Strelow reported this year’s State Convention 
will be in Lake Geneva at the ABBEY.  Reservations are now open…………. 

W. District Convention chair IPDG Dawn Christensen, the district convention will be in 
Oshkosh at the Best Western on Friday and Saturday November 14 & 15.  She has a good 
committee.  The theme for the Friday hospitality will be CASINO NIGHT. Currently there are 6 
sites bidding for the 2015 convention.  4 seminars…..Haiti, campers, Lioness and Leader Dog 

X.  District and State Bowling – Lion Bill Hilbert not present – no report 
Y.  IT PDG Tom Clausen is trying to get the state directory up to date.  District websites 

for clubs has been slow.  He is waiting on the state so that he can update the district website. 
Z.   Newspaper Editor Lion Mike De Baere asks…….PLEASE SEND ME ARTICLES.!!!! 



AA.  District Bucket Raffle chair Lion Mike DeBaere has packets going out to the clubs 
with all of the information, information for ads for the convention program, bucket raffle 
request………..etc. 

BB. Historian PDG Tom Clausen reported everything up to date. 
CC. Elections & Nominations chair Lion BJ Blahnik had nothing to report at this time. 
DD. Advisory/Long Range Planning – PDG Tom King – no report 
 

17.  Zone Chairmen Reports: 
 

1.   Region 1 Zone 1 Lion Fred Gebhart, clubs busy, parades, 7
th
 year for the Lions booth 

at the County Fair.  His zone has been self motivated. 
2.   Region 1 Zone 2 Lion Joe Barth – not present – no report 
3.   Region 1 Zone 3 Lion Jeannette Junk – not present – no report 
4.   Region 2 Zone 1 Lion Mike Helmke, Town of Sheboygan had an excellent idea for 

LIONFEST. They had a door hanger bag asking for used glasses, hearing aids. He is having 
excellent club participation in fund raisers and between clubs.  

5.   Region 2 Zone 2 Lion Madonna Schneider submitted the following: All her clubs 
remain healthy. Club visits will start in September –October. Lion Glen Laubenstein of Random 
Lake recently passed away.  Zone meetings are: August 26

th
, January 26

th
 and April 28

th
.  See 

you at the convention.  
6.   Region 2 Zone 3 Lion Gary Roehring is working hard.  His zone is +6 for 

membership. They took 40 Lino Cubs to camp on Monday. What a THRILL! The Cubs also 
participated in parades. Zone meeting will be the 2

nd
 week in September. 

7.   Region 3 Zone 1 Lion   ??????? 
8.   Region 3 Zone 3 Lion Ken Rivers – not present – no report 
9.   Region 4 Zone 1 Lion Kay Quinn has 5 clubs and 1 Lioness club.  All clubs have 

been busy all summer. Her 1
st
 zone meeting will be in September.  She is trying to help cut costs 

and trying a potluck for her zone meeting.  Hoping for a good year. 
10. Region 4 Zone 2 Lion Greg Bielski – not present.  PDG Merle Strelow did report that 

Lion Greg is at the fair setting up a Zone Lin Booth. First time effort…GOOD LUCK. Zone 
meetings are planned. 

11. Region 5 Zone 1 Lion Helen Mork has returned.  She took over for Lion Carl. Thank 
you Carl.  All the clubs have been involved in summer activities.  She is in the process of 
arranging her zone meeting. 

12. Region 5 Zone 2 Lion  Jeff Reabe – not present – no report. 
 

18.  Other Business-DG Gary Silah 
i. Lion Wendy Hartmann asked zone chairman to collect used hearing 

aids and eyeglasses. 
ii.  Lion Mike DeBaere will add a note in the convention packet to also 

donate hearing aids and eyeglasses.    
iii. We also collect sunglasses. 
iv. Next Meeting Sunday morning after District Convention in Oshkosh, 

approximate time 7:30-8:00 time to follow with agenda. 
   

19. Motion to Adjourn at 3:50 pm by PDG Ken Rohde, 2
nd

 by PDG Gary Colton. 
 

MOTION CARRIED 
  

 
 

 

Respectfully submitted………….Lion Dave Holschbach, Cabinet Secretary-Treasurer 



      

                                
                                                                                                    

District 27-B1 District Conference Minutes 
Friday-Saturday November 14 & 15, 2014 

Best Western Premier – 1 N Main St – Oshkosh, WI 54901 
 

Friday night opening of the District 27 B1 conference started with “Fast and Fun Casino Night” in the 
ballrooms.     
 
District 27 B1 Conference was officially called to order @ 8:30 A.M.by District Governor DG Gary Silah.  
 
Presentation of flags were carried by Military Veterans. Lion Diane Henke explained the history and 
significance of the US flag, Wisconsin flag, New Hampshire flag, Lions Club International, Wisconsin Lions 
Foundation and Lions Eyebank of Wisconsin.   
 
Pledge of Allegiance led by IPDG Dawn Christensen. Opening prayer by District Chaplain Diane Henke. 
 
District Governor Gary Silah welcomed all Lions, Lioness, Leos and guests. He discussed this year’s 
International President’s theme of “Strengthen the Pride.” He also introduced the conference special guest,  
International Director Ed Farrington from New Hampshire. 
 
Welcome to Oshkosh from Mayor Burk Tower. He thanked all Lions for their service to their communities. 
“YOU make a DIFFERENCE”  He talked about the history of Oshkosh, the events and what they have to offer 
and invited everyone to come back and enjoy the city. 
 
Lioness Affiliate President Cindy thanked everyone for attending.  There are 13 Lioness clubs in our district. 
The Lioness PRIDE themselves in helping their communities and others in need. 
 
Council Chair PDG Connie LeClair-Meyer gave the STATE of the STATE report.  MD 27 membership started 
the year at 18,391 members and now is at 18,354, a decline of 26. Service projects in the district are 191 
service projects, 27 vision projects, 31 hunger projects, 5 environment projects and 154 miscellaneous 
projects. District 27 B1 is lacking in LEADERSHIP.  Currently there is no 1st Vice District Governor in line.  
She sent out a plea to get someone.  Training is available. We are all there to help. “How do we get people?”  
Currently the budget for the Lions Foundation is balanced.  The monthly WI Lions Newspaper is expensive.  
DG Gary Silah is on the Personnel Committee and Birch Sturm Committee. 
 
Peace Poster chair Lion Sandy King said there will be 6 Peace Posters vote on.  This year’s theme is “Peace, 
Love and Understanding.” Voting guidelines will be posted. 
 
Youth Exchange chair also Lion Sandy King, mentioned Youth camp is located in District 27B1.  Our district 
however is the lowest in donations and activity.  They are in need of host families for 16-20 year old and are 
open for sending youths to other countries. 
 
District 27 B1 news editor Lion Mike DeBaere mentioned our District 27 B1 page is ‘BORING.” We need to 
get better articles and more action photos.  PLEASE send them to him, remember the lead time needed for 
publishing. 
 
Lion Wendy Hartmann the district pin chair mentioned there are currently 3 pin designs to be voted on.  
Anyone is free to submit a design, just draw it up and post it by the voting area.  The winning design gets 
$25.00 
 



Hearing and Speech chairman Lion Wendy Hartmann has had 12 applications for hearing aids, 3 denials, 3 
approval and 2 pending.  Lion Wendy mentioned a SPECIAL PROJECT she would like to see District 27 B1 
support. Previously District 27B1 was the number 1 supporter for the Hearing Loop Project.  BABY 
GREYSEN FUND is for a special hearing aid need for baby Greysen, who was born with no left ear and ear 
canal. He would need a special hearing aid which cost $8000 is needed now while he is developing. Funds 
need to be collected by December 31, 2014.  She is asking for donations from  Lions clubs.  Motion on the 
floor made by PDG Merle Strelow, 2nd by Lion Sandy King that District 27 B1 support the “BABY GREYSEN 
FUND” program.      MOTION CARRIED      “THANK YOU.” More info on website.  Lion Wendy challenged 
each club to donate $100 within the next 6 weeks. 
 
Quest chairman PDG Vern Pautz talked about the Quest Program.  Quest is the best program out there, but 
it is not being used.  Money is available, it is not expensive.  Quest teaches skills for kids on different levels.  
There have been many positive results.  “LETS GET IT INTO THE SCHOOLS” Youth are our FUTURE. 
 
Nominations were conducted by Lions BJ Blahnik. 
 
       First nomination was for District Governor elect.  WLF Lion Fred Gebhart did the first nomination for Lion 
Marv Henke.  Lion Marv is a dedicated LION.  He ready to step up and will do a super job. 
Second nomination was done by PDG Merle Strelow.  He is proud to be the second for Lion Marv.  Lion Marv 
has completed all of the training and has done extra.  Lion Marv Henke did accept the nomination.  He 
thanked everyone for their support throughout the past years.  “WE SERVE, not I SERVE”   “I WILL DO THIS 
STANDING UP”  Call to the floor 3 times for any other nominations.  Motion by PDG Ken Rhode, 2nd by PDG 
Merle Strelow to close nominations.   MOTION CARRIED       
       Second nomination was for First District Governor.  There were no nominations filed.  Call to the floor 3 
times for any nominations.  NO NOMINATIONS RECEIVED.  Motion by PDG Merle Strelow, 2nd by PDG Ken 
Rhode to close nominations.       MOTION CARRIED       
        Third nomination was for Second District Governor.  There are none on the ballot.  PDG Merle Strelow 
came forward with a nomination for WLF Lion Fred Gebhart of Stockbridge Lions.  Lion Fred is very active in 
the club.  He is also Zone Chairman, WLF Director and on the WLF committees.  Please consider his 
nomination.  He does have his wife’s blessing.  The second nomination was given by PDG Tom Clausen.  
Lion Fred is a TRUE BLUE LION! He is proud to support him.  Lion Fred Gebhart did accept the nomination.  
He thanked PDGs Merle and Tom for the nomination.  “WE CAN MAKE IT HAPPEN.” He has learned to 
anticipate what will come.  THANK YOU!   Call to the floor 3 times for any other nominations.  Motion by PDG 
Vern Pautz, 2nd by PDG Merle Strelow to close nominations.   MOTION CARRIED   Lion Fred’s name will be 
added to the ballot. 
        The fourth nomination on the floor was for the bowling site for 2016. Poy Sippi Lions club is interested in 
hosting it.  Poy Sippi President nominated their club to host and Vice President Jay made a second for Poy 
Sippi to host.  No other nominations. Call to the floor 3 times for any other nominations.  Motion by PDG 
Merle Strelow, 2nd by PDG Ken Rohde to close nominations. MOTION CARRIED       
         The fifth nomination was for the Advisory site for 2015 conference site. There will be 4 sites to be voted 
on. Alphabetically they are:  Blue Harbor Resort in Sheboygan, Fox Hills Resort in Mishicot, Heidel House in 
Green Lake and Radisson Paper Valley in Appleton.  Blue Harbor Resort did not have a representative but 
was offering rates at $99. Fox Hills Resort has the dates of October 30th or November 6th  available.  PDG 
Vern represented Mishicot Lions and Fox Hills Resort, they are offering a rate of $70 with a rebate of $8.  
They have hosted the conference 5-6 times.  They would also have special rate of $159 for condos. Heidel 
House Resort had a representative manning their booth.  They are offering a rate of $69.  Radisson Paper 
Valley is offering a rate of $81 on the November 12th weekend. They will offer complimentary meeting space.  
They are located in downtown Appleton and accessible to the vibrant downtown area, just outside their doors.  
Call to the floor 3 times for any other nominations.  Motion by PDG Merle Strelow, 2nd by PDG Ken Rohde to 
close nominations. MOTION CARRIED   The question of the date for the convention was asked.  It will be 
decided by the voting. Nominations officially closed by Lion BJ Blahnik.   
 
DG Gary commented that it is impossible to do the job alone. He has 3 special International Presidents 
Award of Appreciation to present.  The awards were given out by ID Ed Farrington. The first award was given 
to Cabinet Secretary Treasurer Lion Dave Holschbach.  With the short notice of DG Gary becoming District 
Governor, he needed a lot of help and organization, Lion Dave accepted the challenge.  The second award 
was given to Lion Mike De Baere who has helped as District Editor and District Raffle chair along with District 
Convention.  The third award was given to WLF Lion Fred Gebhart who has been WLF representative, zone 
chairman and now has accepted nomination for 2nd District Governor. 



 
PDG Merle Strelow asked if nominations could be reopened, he now has a candidate for the vacant 1st 
District Governor. Nominations are officially closed. Any possible candidate will have to be a write in or 
cabinet appointed. 
 
WLF Lion Fred Gebhart representing Wisconsin Lions Missions reported that there currently is a mission to 
Haiti.  They are still working on missions to Mexico.  Lions Missions are helping those that need help. This in 
not only for out of the country but also helping IN STATE for disaster programs. 
 
Lion BJ Blahnik, our Leader Dog representative, reported that the special funding for the canine development 
center is under construction and funding has surpassed what was expected.  Lion BJ is available for 
speaking to clubs, zones…..anyone.  There currently are 55 active guide dogs.  The financial goal of Leader 
Dog has been met.  Please continue your support. 
 
WLF President Lee Vrieze thanked Lions for their support. He gave recognition to the District 27B1 WLF 
representative PDG Tom King and Lion Fred Gebhart, he also asked the Program Associate to stand.  Kids 
Sight USA is a new LCI project. The Quest program and Diabetes Awareness are expanding.  There were 
1335 campers this past year.  The camp is in need of male counselors. Deer Hide collection is now going on, 
last year’s proceeds were $96,000. 
 
LEBW President PDG Shirley Lemke introduced District 27 B1 representative Lion Phil Weber. There were 
877 recipients for eye transplants and 220 other.  They are hired new staff and more surgeons.  They are 
always in need of donations for technology advancements.  Currently they are working with Shopko stores for 
“PROJECT EYECARE PROGRAM.” Thanks to all LIONS for your support and the KNIGHT of SIGHT awards 
given.  All transporters stood for recognition and applause. 
 
PID Peter Cerniglia reported on the Wisconsin Lions Project, “RESTORING HOPE TRANSPLANT HOUSE”.  
Restoring Hope is a home away from home for the family of transplant patients. It is a safe environment and 
a very understanding atmosphere. Currently it is always full. They are looking for a 3 year capital expansion 
campaign fund to add 11 more rooms. They would like each district to commit to $10,000 per year.  Every 
little bit helps. 
 
Lions Pride Executive Director Lion Geri Schlender put out a challenge to donate more.  The donations are 
not enough to cover costs.  This year’s interest was enough to cover the cost of 40 campers.  They anticipate 
this year’s interest to cover 101 campers.  District 27B1 had 100% participation.  Special THANK YOU to 
Cleveland Lions for leading the way in major donations, they are a great supporter of the program and 1st in 
donations.  8% donations come from corporations, 22 % comes from Lions Clubs and the other 70% comes 
from individuals. There are various awards and programs to donate to. 
 
BREAK FOR LUNCH 
 
Luncheon program called to order at 11:30 am. 
Pledge of Allegiance led by IPDG Dawn Christensen 
Song and Prayer led by Lion Chaplain Diane Henke 
 
DG Gary Silah introduced all District Governors, Past International Directors, WLF Representatives,  
Eyebank Directors, Past District Governors and other dignitaries.  This covered the majority of the crowd.  He 
then asked everyone not mentioned to stand for recognition. 
 
PID Mark Hintzmann introduced the conference special guest International Director Ed Farrington from New 
Hampshire.  This is ID Ed’s first conference speaking.  ID Ed is very easy to talk to. 
 
ID Ed Farrington talked about LCI Centennial Service Program and “STRENGTHEN PRIDE” 
He also talked about engaging youth and helping them.  Share in vision and sight programs. He also talked 
about various LCI programs.  Thank you to Wisconsin Lions for their time and service.  He presented DG 
Gary and others with special gifts. 
 
Special donation was made to Lions Camp.   PDG Len Quinn talked about Lion Tony Baranek of Ripon called 
forward to receive a donation from Lion Tony Baranek estate in the amount of $ 46,671.64. 



 
District 27B1 presented a Birch Sturm award to IPDG Dawn Christensen. 
 
The annual district auction was held for the travelling Lions Bank.  PDG Merle Strelow gave the rules.  The 
Lions Bank is PROTECTED and cannot be stolen. Final bid was from FAIRWATER LIONS for $4500.00.  A 
second auction was held for the refreshment cooler won by ID Ed’s wife.  The final bid was also from 
FAIRWATER for $ 300.00. 
 
Necrology Service followed remembering 34 Lions and 1 Lioness. 
Parade of checks followed, results at the Evening Banquet by Lion Dave Holschbach, CST 
 
Four Afternoon Sessions were held after lunch.  They were “Walking Into the Dim with the Power of Vision”  
“Chelsea and Her Service Dog, Harken”  “The Camper Experience” and “Haiti Medical Mission of Wisconsin, 
Inc.” 
 
Delegate voting to follow sessions. 
 
DINNER 
 
Saturday evening Governors Banquet was called to order at 6:35 pm by DG Gary Silah. PID Mark Hintzmann 
passed the honor of introduction of guest speaker to his wife Lion Jayne. She introduced Lion Elaine 
Farrington. 
 
Lion Elaine talked about how ID Ed got involved in Lions. He originally joined because he was running for 
school board and wanted to show he was involved in the community.  Lion Elaine joined 5 years later due to 
being involved in the Lions projects.  ID Ed wanted to be a part of an organization that benefits the 
community.  ID Ed mentioned joining the Lions Club was the best thing he ever did. 
 
Gifts were exchanged between ID Ed and DG Gary.  DG Gary said there are a lot of perks with being the 
District Governor, the best is meeting new friends. 
 
DG Gary presented two Certificates of Appreciation.  The first, to 1st Vice District Governor Marv Henke for 
being a GUIDING LION.  The second was given to IPDG Dawn Christensen for being the mentor for District 
Governor Gary and also in appreciation for her term as District Governor. 
 
The parade of check results were given by CST Lion Dave Holschbach.  There were a total of 18 clubs and 1 
individual that donated.  A total of 15 different Lions programs were supported. Total donations amount to $ 
41,485.00. 
 
Election results were given by Lion BJ Blahnik. District Governor Elect is Lion Marv Henke, 1st Vice District 
Governor elect was write in candidate Lion Tom Berendes, President of the Oxford Lions, 2nd Vice District 
Governor elect Lion Fred Gebhart.  District Bowling host will be Poy Sippi Lions Club.   On a very close vote, 
the advisory site for the 2015 District Conference was Radisson Paper Valley in Appleton.  The winning pin 
design was # 2 the Eye Glasses and Peace Poster winner was # 1. 
 
Voting results from the Lioness given by Lioness Cindy Rank were Vice President Bonnie Glaeser from 
Sherwood Pride and President Elect Lioness/Lion Jerry Post. 
 
District Raffle winners were drawn by Lion Elaine Farrington.  A total of $3200 was raised. $ 1,532.50 was 
disbursed between 6 winners.  1st place Lioness Karen Ewald, 2nd and 4th place Coloma Lions, 3rd place 
Chilton Lions, 5th place Neshkoro Lions and 6th place Lion Ken Brzezinski. 
 
Closing invocation given by Lion Diane Henke. 
The New Hampshire flag was retired and given to ID Ed Farrington. 
DG Gary Silah officially called the 39th Annual District 27 B1 Conference closed. 
Adjourned at 8:30 pm                                Respectfully submitted. 
                     Lion Dave Holschbach      Cabinet Secretary Treasurer             
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District 27-B1 Cabinet Minutes 
Sunday, November 16, 2014 

Best Western Premier – 1 N Main St – Oshkosh, WI 54901 
 Winnebago Room 
                Questions-reply to this e-mail dajach@yahoo.com or call 920-684-0115 

1.    Call to order @ 8:30 A.M.by DG Gary Silah 
2.    Pledge of Allegiance led by  IPDG Dawn Christensen 
3.    Song & Prayer led by Lion Diane Henke 

4.    Welcome by DG Gary & Introduction of ID Ed Farrington. ID Ed had a GREAT weekend. He 
will remember this weekend forever.  THANK YOU   He excused himself and Lion Elaine, they 
have to catch a flight back home. 

5.    Roll Call by Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer Dave Holschbach.  31 cabinet members present 
6.    Approval of Cabinet Minutes from August 3, 2014 motion made by Lion Sandy King, 2nd by 

Lion Mike Helmke.            MOTION CARRIED 
7.    Approval of Agenda with an addition of New Business motion made by PDG Ken Rhode, 2nd   
by PDG Tom King.              MOTION CARRIED 

8.   2014-2015 Financial Statement issued by Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer Dave Holschbach 
through the month of October. Motion  made by PDG Merle Strelow, 2nd by PDG Tom Clausen to 
accept.                  MOTION CARRIED 

9.  Tail Twister  Lion Helen Mork collected $ 317.00 including the cabinet meeting. Lion Helen 
reviewed the 3 minute rule.  Any extension of time must be approved by DG Gary without penalty.  
$1 per minute penalty over 3 minutes.  Questions from cabinet will not deduct from time of report.  
DG Gary congratulated Lion Helen on an excellent job this weekend. 

13. NO Communications received by  DG Gary Silah or Lion Dave Holschbach. 

13. Old Business: 
  A:  2014 financial audit is not completed yet.  DG Gary has partially sent the information 
to PDG Gary Colton for review.  He will correct this and get everything needed to him.  He made a 
sincere apology to everyone for his error.   Lion Marv thanked DG Gary for stepping forward and 
admitting the error. 

14. New Business: 
  A.   2014 convention wrap up & comments were given by conference chair IPDG Dawn  
Christensen.  There were 251 registered, 218 for lunch and 69 for dinner.  Having the seminars in 
one room back to back was a great idea and had many favorable comments. We should consider a 
10 minute break between each session.  Also consider if doing another casino night to give 
everyone attending a free chip voucher, one chip leads to buying more or at least trying the games          
 Casino night very successful.  We should also try to get the Lion and Lioness meetings combined 
so all can enjoy the business meeting.  PDG Len asked if we should consider having the cabinet  
meeting on Friday evening like some other districts do. Discussion followed as to what others do, 

mailto:dajach@yahoo.com


what would fit into everyone’s schedule, would this decrease in Saturday night banquet.  This 
decision should be left for the District Governor to decide.  IPDG Dawn and her committee did a 
great job,  Thank you for their work.  Motion made by Lion Ken Rivers, 2nd by PDG Jerry Post to 
donate the $600 from Casino night to the Baby Greysen Fund.  MOTION CARRIED  

B.   Nominations for 2nd Vice District Governor & 2nd Vice DG elect were done during the 
conference.  WLF Lion Fred Gebhart was elected 2nd Vice District Governor.  There were 39 votes 
for a write in candidate Lion Tom Berendes of Oxford Lions.  PDG Merle met him during the first 
break.  Lion Tom came from District D2,  he is retired and moved to Oxford and immediately 
became the club president. Lion Sandy King know Lion Tom and will be a very good district 
governor, he had plans to move forward in D2.  He is more than qualified. Being a write in, he has 
been elected, there is no need to hold a special cabinet appointment.  

C. The district has additional funds available to award a Birch Sturm. Committee  
members IPDG Dawn Christensen, PDG Merle Strelow and PGD Tom King will determine a 
deserving receipient. 

   
15. Committee Reports (Written reports for distribution or 3 minutes or less verbal) 

A.Vice District Governor Elect Lion Marv Henke thanked everyone for voting him 
to be the next District Governor.  Things are beginning to come back in line. 

B. 2nd Vice District Governor Elect Lion Fred Gebhart would like to see some 
guidelines and forms for the position.  Thank you for your support. 

C.   Constitution/Bylaws chair IPDG Dawn Christensen mentioned the 
constitution and bylaws are totally out of date. She needs a committee to help clean it up. 
She will chair the committee along with other Past District Governors to make corrections 
and recommendations.  DG Gary and VDGE Marv will help.  Also need a policy for Zone 
Chairman selection and election. 

D. GLT/GMT –  Chair  DG elect Lion Marv Henke has a meeting coming up with 
PCC Dean Haas and GLT PDG Merle Strelow. 

1. GMT chair Lion Mike Helmke asked if everyone has seen the Healthcare 
Assessment report that is issued by LCI..  District 27B1 currently is down 6 in 
membership and some clubs are behind in reporting monthly membership.  Zone chairs 
please followup with your clubs. 

2. GLT chair PDG Merle Strelow asked that all secretaries report their club 
membership on time, some clubs are lagging. 

E.  WLF representative Lion Fred Gebhart talked about vision screening which is 
1 of 6 state projects. WLF is working on a LCI grant to purchase vision cameras. It was 
decided that District 27 B1 would need 6 cameras.  They are talking about getting the 
“SPOT” camera which is the most versatile.PDG Tom King had nothing additional. 

F. Affiliate President  Lioness Cindy Rank gave an update of their conference 
meeting.  She announced the 1st and 2nd place pin designs. Lion/Lioness Jerry Post was 
elected Affiliate President and Lioness Bonnie was elected Vice President.  Lioness agreed 
to give the proceeds from their Bucket Raffle to the BABY GREYSEN FUND. There 
currently are 238 Lioness in the district.. Lioness Cindy learned a lot and thanked          
everyone for  their support. 

G. Affiliate Liaison Lion Gerald Schmidt had no report. 
H.LCIF chair PDG Vern Pautz thanked everyone that donated during the parade of 

checks, there was $1,400 collected. 
I.  QUEST chair PDG Vern Pautz said in house training is available and very 

inexpensive.  There are 2 teachers who are fully trained on QUEST and would be willing to train 
others. The QUEST program does take time but is very beneficial.  Motion made by PDG Jerry 
Post, 2nd by PDG Merle Strelow to designate $1000 in funds for training and supplies.  MOTION 
CARRIED   Anyone interested or want more information contact PDG Vern Pautz. 



J. USA/ Canada Leadership Forum chair PDG Gary Colton reported that next year’s 
forum will be in Grand Rapids, Michigan.  This has very valuable seminars.  It will be held 
September 17-19, 2015.  District 27B2 is planning on sending a bus.  More information to follow 
at the January cabinet meeting. 

K. Lions Pride representative Lion Myra Schneider thanked District 27B1 for 100% 
participation.  It is more than just club support. 

L. Youth Exchange /Youth Outreach Lion Sandy King did her report at the District 
Conference, nothing additional to add.  She would like to see more host families. 

M. Special Olympics chair PDG Ken Wallander was not present. He did send the 
following report, the Special Olympics Opening Eyes in Oshkosh will be on Saturday April 11, 
2015. He will be sending more info to the clubs next year as volunteers are appreciated. He 
also mentioned that he is on the list for DEER HIDE Collection for Lions Camp.  Spread the 
word !! 

N. Leo Chairman Lion Joe Barth was not present and did not submit a report. 
O. Peace Poster chair Lion Sandy King recapped the 3 winners. 1st Elkhart Lake Lions, 

2nd Brandon Lions and 3rd Rosendale Lions. 
P. Diabetes/LEPH/Sight Conservation chair Lion Bonnie Strelow sent a report. Since our 

last meeting, the Lions have provided diabetes information at the Green Lake County Fair, CHN 
Diabetes Fair, zone meetings in Two Rivers and Pickett.  Please call if you would like her to 
attend a zone meeting, club meeting or health fair in your area. They will be getting a new tri-
board for  diabetes display for $500 from the current funds in the account. 

Q. Pin Chairman Lion Wendy Hartmann reported there were 5 submissions for voting. 
The winning entry was the eyeglasses submitted by Lion Wendy.  She did have pin sales at the 
conference in the amount of $ 345.00  

R. Hearing, Speech & Eyeglass Recycling chair Lion Wendy Hartmann has 6 pending 
applications for hearing aids. She again talked about the BABY GREYSEN FUND and has a 
flyer for promotion to collect funds.  The KING Foundation will match funds collected, THANK 
YOU  PDG Tom Clausen will be sure to get the information on the district website.   The address 
to send donations is :BABY GREYSEN FUND  c/o Lion Wendy Hartmann, 17023 Cty Rd  F,  
Kiel, WI  53042   Lion Mike De Baere, our district newspaper editor will make sure the article 
gets in the WI Lions Newspaper. 

S. Lions Eye Bank of WI chair Lion Phil Weber mentioned the district has a goal of 
$18,000.  Lions Eye Bank is currently searching for a new Executive Director and Technology 
Director. The current Executive Director term ends July 1, 2015.  Special appreciation to the 
dispatchers and transporters. 

T. Missions of Wisconsin representative Lion Fred Gebhart announced that the district’s 
assessment was raised to $500 and has been paid.  Currently there is a mission in Haiti.  Lions 
are still working with Mexico to continue the program. 

U. Leader Dog chair Lion BJ Blahnik reported the Canine Development Program is in full 
swing.  The campaign is for a 5 year pledge.  The program is doing very well.  Thank you for 
being a speaker at the conference seminar.  

V. District Raffle chair Lion Mike  De Baere reported a total of $3200 was collected for 
the district raffle. Winning tickets were drawn at the Governor’s banquet on Saturday. 

W. State Lions Convention  representative  PDG Merle Strelow reminded everyone to 
watch the WI Lions Newspaper for updates and information. 

X. District Convention chair IPDG Dawn Christensen reported about this year’s 
conference in the New Business portion of the agenda.  

Y. District and State Bowling chair Lion Bill Hilbert was not present. Lion Mike Helmke 
mentioned to see conference program for dates and information. 

Z. IT chair PDG Tom Clausen reported there are 38 clubs with websites and e-
clubhouse.com sites.  The district now has a new website address. E-mail address and links 
are on the website, along with the constitution and policies for review.  Currently Hilbert Lions 
and Wautoma Lions do not have any information in the district directory.  LCI has not appointed 
a district  IT representative who can access the directory and make changes as needed. Our 
designated representative is DG Gary Silah.  Any changes needed can be sent to him. 

AA. Newspaper Editor Lion Mike  De Baere asks that clubs submit ACTION photos for 
publication not just awards presentations.  He will be submitting an article immediately to WI 

http://e-clubhouse.com


Lions Newspaper about the BABY GREYSEN FUND.  
BB. District Bucket Raffle chair Lion Mike DeBaere collected $965.00.  Lion Mike De 

Baere made a motion that District 27B1 donate these funds to BABY GREYSEN FUND, 2nd 
made by PDG Tom King.     MOTION CARRIED   

CC. Historian PDG Tom Clausen has history all up to date and on the website. 
DD. Elections & Nominations chair Lion BJ Blahnik explained there were a few hiccups 

but all went well.  Motion made by PDG Merle Strelow, 2nd by PDG Ken Rhode to destroy the 
ballots.   MOTION CARRIED   

EE. Advisory/Long Range Planning chair PDG Tom King has no current projects. 
Zone Chairmen Reports: 

1.   Region 1 Zone 1 Lion Fred Gebhart reported all the clubs are busy and active. Zone 
project this year may be more picnic tables. 

2.   Region 1 Zone 2 Lion Joe Barth not present and no report. 
3.   Region 1 Zone 3 Lion Jeannette Junk, not present and not report. 
4.   Region 2 Zone 1 Lion Mike Helmke zone hosted the Blind Sailor Race and had great 

support from throughout the state.  AWESOME Support!!   Lion BJ Blahnik mentioned the 
partnership between Blind Sailors Organization and LCI was great.  25 clubs in the state 
support this project.  Special THANK YOU to PDG Ken Rhode who was there every day ! 

5.   Region 2 Zone 2 Lion Madonna Schneider reported all her clubs are doing alright.  
They all have had successful fundraisers over the past few months. 

6.   Region 2 Zone 3 Lion Gary Roehring reported membership in his zone is a PLUS,  
however they may be losing a club,  Green Glen Lions have voted to disband and transfer to 
other clubs.  The Cub program has been very successful and is really going will with new 
members.  

7.   Region 3 Zone 1 Lion Otto Cox’s zone has been active in the Senior Expo. Zone 
meetings have been going well. Next meeting January 7th. 

8.   Region 3 Zone 3 Lion Ken Rivers membership has stayed even. His clubs are active 
in collecting deer hides. Senior meals program is ongoing. All his clubs have been sharing labor 
to help each other with projects. 

9.   Region 4 Zone 1 Lion Kay Quinn tried Pot Luck for meals at the zone.  She did get 
more Lions to show. Her first zone meeting had “Youth” as  a theme. Next meeting will have 
“Blind” as a theme.  She has 5 small clubs and is experiencing growth problems. 

10. Region 4 Zone 2 Lion Greg Bielski will the DGE Marv Henke as speaker for the 
December meeting, the Kingston Lioness will be host. 

11. Region 5 Zone 1 Lion Helen Mork has set December 9th for her next zone meeting.  
Westfield Lions have become very active in the district and have been spending their money.  
500 meals were served.  They have been getting new members with 4 pending. All clubs are 
active. 

12. Region 5 Zone 2 Lion Jeff Reabe is +2 in membership.  Their zone has had 1 
member who is outstanding for fundraisers, the club is going to present him with a Melvin Jones 
Award.  2 of his clubs are having problems with MYLCI, he is helping them out. Zone 
attendance is good, pushing clubs to pay for members to attend. 

PDG Tom King reminded zone chairs to ask clubs to donate to WLF. 
PDG Ken Rhode asked to donate tail twister collection to go towards BABY GREYSEN Fund, 
however this money is designated for the district operating fund. 

DGE Marv Henke reminded everyone that November is Veterans Month.  

16.   Other Business-DG Gary Silah 
A. Green Glen Lions Club has gone from 21 members to currently 13. They have 

decided to cancel their charter. There is a meeting scheduled for Tuesday, we are not sure what 
can be done, since the decision has been made. If the drop their charter, they must spend all 
their money first or LCI will take it all. Their members are willing to transfer to others clubs.  
Update at the January Cabinet Meeting. 

B. DG Gary presented PDG Merle Strelow with a special award from LCI for being a 
Guiding Lion.   CONGRATS………….. 

C. IPDG Dawn Christensen asked permission to take the district banner and update it.  
It is 8 years behind for District Governors.   GRANTED 



D. Next Meeting   January 4th 1:00 pm  Maribel Community Center 

   
Motion to adjourn at 11:30 am by PDG Merle Strelow, 2nd by PDG Ken Rhode 

     HAPPY HOLIDAYS …………………… 

 



 

                                
 

District 27-B1 Cabinet Minutes 
Sunday, January 4, 2015 

Maribel Lions Park & Community Center 
County Rd Z between I-43 and Maribel Road 

 
Questions-reply to this e-mail dajach@yahoo.com or call 920-684-0115 

   
 

1.    Call to order @ 1:00 P.M. – DG Gary Silah 
 
2.    Pledge of Allegiance led by  PGD Meg Post 

 
3.    Song & Prayer led by Lion Diane Henke – God Bless America 

 
4.    Welcome & Introduction special guests by DG Gary Silah.  Introduction of VGE Lion Tom Berendes 

from Oxford Lions. Lion Tom explained how he has been active in another district and was planning to move 
forward. He currently is the President of the Oxford Lions Club and was highly recommended and will do a 
tremendous job. 

 
5.    Roll Call by Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer Dave Holschbach was conducted and 21 of 37 cabinet 

members present along with 3 guests. 
 
6.    Approval of Cabinet Minutes from August 3, 2014 motion was made by Lion Gary Roehrig and 2nd 

by Lion Fred Gebhart.       MOTION CARRIED 
 
7.    Approval of Agenda made by Lion Phil Weber and second by PDG Gary Colton.    

  MOTION CARRIED  
 
8.   2014-2015 Financial Statement - Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer Dave Holschbach.were reviewed.  

There are 3 separate reports, the first the actual cabinet budget. We currently are ahead of the budget 
however we have more expenses in the second half. The second report is the current balances of the Non 
Budget Programs.  Lion Dave reminded the cabinet chairs of funds in their accounts to be used. The third 
report was the financial report for the District Conference recently completed.  The convention showed a loss 
of $ 2,400, after adding the profit from the district raffle, the loss was only $900. We did have to pay for name 
badges this year for $115 and the meals were priced at our cost to try keep the cost down for Lions Members. 
With no increase in prices, there were various meals which were complimentary and had to be absorbed by the 
district.  Proceeds from the Casino Night and the Bucket Raffle were voted to be donated.  Lion Dave 
recommended next year not to vote to donate any of the proceeds until the final report is compiled, to see if 
there is any profit.  Motion made by PDG Merle Strelow, 2nd by PDG Len Quinn to accept.  MOTION CARRIED 

 
9.  Tail Twister Lion Helen Mork reminded everyone of the 3 minute rule, unless approved prior by DG 

Gary..  She will also be collecting fines for the camp. Currently she is at $377 of a budget of 
$500…………….LOOK OUT 

 
10.   Communications: DG Gary Silah and Lion Dave Holschbach have not received any.  
   



  
11.   Old Business: 

A:  2014 financial audit update by DG Gary.  Most of the information has been forwarded to 
PDG Gary Colton.  DG Gary is missing some bank statements and will get them ordered.   

B. Greenbush-Glenbeulah Lions Club status.  The club is definitely handing in their charter.  DG 
Gary met with the club, however it was too late. Their reasoning was, it is to hard to get new members.  Most 
members will be transferring to other clubs.  The paperwork is in progress to surrender their charter.  We wish 
we could have responded sooner to prevent this.  We need to be sure everyone is aware of any problems with 
clubs. 

 
12.New Business: 

A. Baby Greysen update by Lion Wendy Hartmann.  She could not be present since her 
son was returning to the marines in San Diego. She did send a report.  We did it, we set a goal and it was 
accomplished. Baby Greysen has his hearing aid thanks to Lions and Lioness of District 27 B1.  We set a goal 
of $8,000 for the BAHA hearing aid,  where Childrens Hospital heard the family’s insurance would not cover 
the cost and the LIONS were raising funds, they discounted the price to $5,957. A check was received on 
December 15 and the hearing aid was ordered immediately.  The Lions of District 27B1 have raised 
$13,245.87,  the remaining funds will be put in the district’s hearing fund to be used for hearing aids.. Lion 
Wendy met with the family and told them of the GOOD NEWS, words cannot describe their emotions. Lion 
Wendy did have this to say “THANK YOU so much for making this possible! You made a huge difference 
in this baby’s life! District 27 B-1..you have done a great thing here, you have changed a life for the 
better! God Bless you all!”  The Lioness will be sponsoring Baby Greysen’s family at next year’s District 
Conference. 

B.  Conference financial was covered by Lion Dave in the District Financial statement 
section above. PDG Tom Clausen asked if we should show any excess conference funds carryover on the 
financial statement. DG Gary Silah has been asked by VDG Marv Henke to chair the conference committee for 
next year. PDG Merle Strelow asked the convention committee to possibly consider having our cabinet 
meeting on Friday night to save money for room rental and breakfast. He thought more may show up. PDG 
Tom Clausen also put out the idea of having the cabinet meeting Saturday morning prior to the Conference 
General Session and open it up to all Lions to see what the District Cabinet is all about and possibly stimulate 
for involvement.  This is something that VDG Marv will have to consider, since this will be in his term. All these 
ideas will be considered for next year.  Lion Dave recommended that maybe the cabinet should vote at the 
April meeting for this format, timeframe would have to be strictly enforced. This information than can be given 
to zone chairman to let everyone know.  

  
13.Committee Reports (Written reports for distribution or 3 minutes or less verbal) 
 

A. Vice District Governor Lion Marv Henke asked if anyone would be interested in the 
Stone Cellar of Appleton hosting the cabinet meeting after the District Conference. VDG Marv should 
set his own schedule and try to keep the meetings centralized. 

a. 2nd Vice District Governor Lion Tom Berendes thanked everyone and had nothing 
more to add. 

B. Constitution/Bylaws chair IPDG Dawn Christensen sent a note that the committee 
will meet to formulate recommendation for corrections and updates at the next cabinet meeting.  PDG 
Jerry Post mentioned that the cabinet needs to have a policy for Zone Chairman elections, and this 
must be decided now since elections are coming up soon.  Motion made by PDG Jerry Post that the 
District Cabinet set a policy that Zone Chairman can be elected by the zone clubs, if the zone does 
not elect a zone chairman, one can be selected by the District Governor. 2nd by PDG Merle Strelow.
 MOTION CARRIED  Lion Phil Weber would also like to see the cabinet set a policy for the 
district’s selection for the WI Eyebank representative to be reviewed by LEBW.   

C. GLT/GMT Chair Lion Marv Henke met with PCC Dean Haas and PDG Merle to 
layout plans for VDG Marv’s upcoming year. 

1. GMT Lion Mike Helmke was not present, PDG Merle reported that he trained 
and tested 12 Lion members to be Guiding Lions for the district. This is a 3 year term, would like to 
see all Zone Chairman trained to help clubs with their problems and develop new clubs.  They will 



also work on developing facts and qualifications for anyone wanting to be a District Governor. 
2. GLT PDG Merle Strelow is working on Officer Training. Plan is to switch to more 

handouts for clubs and focus on what is expected of them.  We need New OFFICERS  
D.WLF Lion Fred Gebhart reported deer hides are still being collected.  Registration 

forms for next years campers have been sent out. The Kids Raffle tickets were distributed. Club 
Program Associates need to be updated.  Vision screening and camera grant from LCI is still in 
progress.  Appleton Noon Lions have a camera and Lion Fred will learn more from them.  We are 
hoping for 6 cameras to cover the district.  When we receive them, it will be posted on the District 
Website and a schedule for use determined. 

E. Affiliate President Lioness Cindy Rank sent her report. Their membership is at 238 
and made approximately $3,000 in donations in November and December. All of the Lionsess clubs 
are very active through the holidays. PDG Jerry Post added that Lions International wants the 
Lioness to remain as LIONESS.  They are working on more acknowledgement and recognition for 
LIONESS CLUBS.  

F. Affiliate Liaison Lion Gerald Schmidt had nothing additional to report. 
G. LCIF chair PDG Vern Pautz sent the following. The Gates Foundation is again 

matching funds for the measles program through LCIF 
H.  QUEST chair PDG Vern Pautz is working on a program for establishing trainers for 

the QUEST program, district money is available.  The local program in Mishicot has generated more 
members for their club. 

I. USA/ Canada Leadership Forum chair PDG Gary Colton has brochures for the 2015 
forum.  It will be held in Grand Rapids, Michigan September 17-18-19. 

J. Lions Pride representative Lion Myra Schneider not present. 
K. Youth Exchange /Youth Outreach chair Lion Sandy King not present. Lion Bonnie 

Strelow did report that the International students are currently applying and now is the time to get the 
best selection if you are interested in hosting a student. Host families are needed. 

L. Special Olympics chair PDG Ken Wallander reminded everyone that OPENING 
EYES will again be in Oshkosh on Saturday April 11th.  He needs 50 volunteers.  He will email the 
information and volunteer form to all clubs. 

M. Leo Chairman Lion Joe Barth was not present and had no report. 
N. Peace Poster Lion Sandy King theme for 2015 is ‘SHARE PEACE” Peace poster kits 

go on sale in January. 
O. Diabetes/LEPH/Sight Conservation chair Lion Bonnie Strelow had nothing new to 

report, she is available to speak at zone meeting. New Diabetes display is on order. 
P. Hearing, Speech & Eyeglass Recycling chair Lion Wendy Hartmann did give an 

update in the new business section. She has had 5 new applications this quarter, 2 denials and 3 
pending. 

Q. Lions Eye Bank of WI representative Lion Phil Weber reported LEBW had open 
house in December, well attended and will be an annual event. He is scheduled to speak at some 
upcoming zone meetings. Transporting of eyes has gone up in volume.  LEBW still needs your 
donations.  The search for an Executive Director and Tech director continures. 

R. Missions of Wisconsin representative Lion Fred Gebhart has their state meeting 
coming up in January. The Haiti mission was for vision only. There is a mission to Nicaragua 
scheduled for the end of February with 32 attending. 

S. Leader Dog Lion BJ Blahnik was not present.  PDG Len Quinn reported on his 
behalf. Leader Dog is doing FANTASTIC!! The Kennel Project is very close to meeting it’s goal. They 
are training more dogs for social atmosphere and are servicing more people.  The Kennel Program is 
a 5 year pledge.  Our district received 6-7 dogs last year.  PDG Jerry and PDG Meg are our district 
Kennel Project experts. 

T. District Raffle chair Lion Mike De Baere’s report was included in conference financial. 
U. State Lions Convention rep PDG Merle Strelow had no new information. WI State 

Convention housing information has been sent out. 



V. District Convention chair IPDG Dawn Christensen was not present. See Above 
W. District and State Bowling chair Lion Bill Hilbert was not present. 
X. IT chair PDG Tom Clausen has added the district bowling at Eldorado to the website. 

The state IT committee is looking at software to manage the mailing of the monthly Lions Newspaper 
to send only requested issues to save costs. Very expensive to send now.  The district now has an 
advisor who can access and change club information, along with training president and secretary on 
the internet usage, he is DG Gary Silah. 

Y. Newspaper Editor Lion Mike De Baere reminded everyone that deadline for articles is 
the 1st of the month for the next month publication. Needs more club action photos. 

Z. Pin Chairman Lion Wendy Hartmann had nothing new to report.  
AA. District Bucket Raffle Lion Mike DeBaere, see conference report above. 
BB. Historian PDG Tom Clausen had nothing new to report. 
CC. Elections & Nominations chair Lion BJ Blahnik was not present. 
DD. Advisory/Long Range Planning chair PDG Tom King was not present. 

 
14.  Zone Chairmen Reports: 

1.   Region 1 Zone 1 Lion Fred Gebhart clubs have all finished their holiday projects. 
Next zone meeting will be 1st Tuesday in February. His speaker will be a doctor who is going on the 
Haiti Mission. February 7th the Cub Club will be having a Vision Screening.  

2.   Region 1 Zone 2 Lion Joe Barth, not present, no report. 
3.   Region 1 Zone 3 Lion Jeannette Junk’s zone is involved in fund raisers and selling a 

lot of tickets. Manitowoc Lions is trying a new fund raiser on January 25th  “Bowling Blind”   All the 
clubs were involved with Christmas at Camp SInawa and potentially may pick up new members. 

4.   Region 2 Zone 1 Lion Mike Helmke, not present, no report. 
5.   Region 2 Zone 2 Lion Madonna Schneider was not present by sent the following 

information.  Her clubs remain active and are planning their spring fund raisers. Her next zone 
meeting will be Tuesday January 27th at the Cascade Lions Hall. 

6.   Region 2 Zone 3 Lion Gary Roehring is working hard partnering with the FFA and St 
Peter’s Lions Club for a Food Pantry in their area.  Response has been tremendous and a very 
cooperative effort.  They never knew there was a need for this in the community !! 

7.   Region 3 Zone 1 Lion Otto Cox has a zone meeting on Wednesday January 7th.  
Leader Dog rep Lion BJ Blanik and WI Eyebank rep Lion Phil Weber are speakers.  He was curious if 
any Lions had an update on the Shopko Eye Program.  Lion Phil Weber know some members who 
are affiliated with Shopko and thinks they are still working on the program. 

8.   Region 3 Zone 3 Lion Ken Rivers, not present, no report. 
9.   Region 4 Zone 1 Lion Kay Quinn reported the Ripon Lions hosted the Zone 

Christmas get together, about 50 people attended. All her clubs are small so there are no major 
activities.  Omro started a Food Pantry and it is going GOOD.  They saw a need in the community 
and responded..  Her next zone meeting will have the theme ‘BLINDNESS” 

10. Region 4 Zone 2 Lion Greg Bielski, not present, no report 
11. Region 5 Zone 1 Lion Helen Mork’s Westfield and Oxford clubs are doing great.  

Lion Phill Weber from LEBW was her speaker last zone meeting and is looking for someone for her 
next. 

12. Region 5 Zone 2 Lion Jeff Reabe’s clubs are making donations.  Officer and 
membership reporting is up to date. He is having some political problems in the zone, cabinet 
members will help to solve the problem. 

 
15.  Other Business-DG Gary Silah 

A. PDG Jerry Post reported there is a winning club for the Baby Greysen Fundraiser 
for limo, etc. when the date is determined he will let the cabinet know so they can 
also participate. 



B. PDG Gary Colton added that District 27B2 will be hosting a bus to go to the 
USA/Canada forum in September, more information to follow 

C.  Next Meeting   April 26th  1:00 pm CJ’s Ripon 
16. Motion for Adjournment by PDG Merle Strelow, 2nd by PDG Jerry Post @ 2:50 pm  

   MOTION CARRIED  
 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED………….LION DAVE HOLSCHBACH, CST 

 



    
   

                                
                                                     District 27-B1 Cabinet Minutes 

Sunday, April 26, 2015   
CJ ‘ s of Ripon 

W3201 Cork Street, Ripon 54971 
  
Questions-reply to this e-mail dajach@yahoo.com or call 920-684-0115 

 
1.    Call to order @ 1:00 P.M. – DG Gary Silah 
2.    Pledge of Allegiance led by  IPDG Dawn Christensen 
3.    Song & Prayer led by Lion Diane Henke   “God Bless America” 

   
4.    Welcome & Introduction special guests by DG Gary Silah.  Special welcome to Lion Rose 

Berendes, wife of VDGE Tom Berendes, Lion Mike Hartmann and Lion Mike Helmke introduced his 
replacement for Zone Chairman, Lion Ellen Cheney, President of Sheboygan Evening Lions.  DG Gary 
Silah said “WE MADE IT! THANK YOU, YOU ALL MADE IT POSSIBLE FOR ME TO STEP IN,  I AM 
PROUD OF THIS CABINET” 

 
5.    Roll Call  was taken by Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer Dave Holschbach. 27 Cabinet members 

and 5 PDG  present. 
6.    Approval of Cabinet Minutes from January 4th, 2015 motion made by PDG Ken Rohde, 2nd by 

PDG Tom Clausen.         MOTION CARRIED 
 

7.     Two additions made to the published agenda, WLF representative Lion Fred Gebhart asked for 
additional time to talk about the Vision Screening  “SPOT” Camera and PDG Meg Post asked for time to 
talk about the Leader Dog Capital Kennel Renovation.  Motion for approval of Agenda with the additions 
by PDG Jerry Post, 2nd by Lion Ken Rivers.       MOTION CARRIED 

 
8.   2014-2015 Financial Statement - Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer Dave Holschbach distributed the 

financial statements through March 31, 2015 showing positive cash of $ 8,000. Based on the remainder of 
the year, we will anticipate about $700 additional income and expenses of $11,500.  This will net to a loss 
this year of ($2500).  He reminded cabinet members that this year’s District Conference was a loss of 
($2300) He reminded the Conference Committee to review their prices this year so there will not be a loss 
going forward and to not make commitments for donation until the financial report is complete. Also 
distributed the current balances in the Non Budget Funds.  Motion by Lion Mike Helmke, 2nd by Lion Gary 
Roehrig to approve the financial statements.  MOTION CARRIED  Lion Dave also reminded cabinet 
members to turn in their Cabinet Reimbursement Form and check will be written today. 

 
9.  Tail Twister Lion Helen Mork could not make the meeting and asked VGDE Tom Berendes to 

step in for her and make her budget.  Lion Tom reminded everyone the same rules as always. 
 

10. Communications: DG Gary Silah and Lion Dave Holschbach – none received. 
 

11. Old Business: 
  A:  2014 financial audit PDG Gary updated everyone to the status. Late January/February 
he and PDG Tom Clausen received most of the information, an extension was filed until February 15th at 
which time he filed the report.   He currently is missing 5 months of statements to properly document all 
checks. Final numbers seem to agree and funds seem to be properly transferred.  PDG Gary’s outcome 
was there was very poor record keeping.  He wants to send a proper tax report.  Motion made by PDG 
Merle Strelow, 2nd by PDG Ken Rohde to have PDG Gary Colton continue to get the 5 months and  
 



 
continue the audit.    MOTION CARRIED     PDG Vern Pautz is trying to verify the LCIF account from 2 
years ago.There seems to be $85 transferred to the District, where is it ?  More to follow. 
  B.  Membership drop Green Glen/Glenbelah, there has been no mention of any of the 
past members joining another club.  All their funds have been properly disbursed. There has been not 
contact with the 14 members.  Zone Chair Gary will followup. 

 
12.  New Business: 

A. PHOTOS to be taken after meeting. 
B.  Vision SPOT Camera – WLF Lion Fred Gebhart.  The information on the District grant is 

changing weekly.  The district is eligible for 5 cameras.  Hopefully by the end of May, he will know if the 
grant is approved. Insurance on the cameras will be covered by WLF.  Lion Fred would like to develop a 
list of who wants to use the cameras.  We will have to establish district rules and regulations.  Appleton 
Noon Lions currently have a camera and WLF is proposing to purchase. Each camera cost $7050, if we 
get the matching grant, the total would be $ 17,625.  Lion Fred has club interest in donating to the costs. 
DG Gary recommended a policy must be made for use of the cameras.  Lion Fred will chair the committee 
along with Lions BJ Blahnik, Gary Roehrig, PDG Vern Pautz.  Motion to move on..  MOTION CARRIED 

C. Leader Dog Kennel Renovation was updated by PDG Meg Post. District 27B1 is NOT 
contributing to this capital campaign, only $8000. Valders Lions sponsored a community Public seminar 
about Leader Dog.  She has made a request to the Zone Chairman to promote this.  Currently the fund is 
at 1.4 m of the 3.0 m needed.  This is an ongoing campaign, pledges are accepted. 

   
13.Committee Reports (Written reports for distribution or 3 minutes or less verbal) 

 
A.Vice District Governor - Lion Marv Henke has set his cabinet meeting dates for 

next year.  They are Sunday August 2nd at Fairwater Lions Clubhouse, Saturday November 14th 
at Paper Valley Hotel, Appleton-District Conference,  Sunday February 7th at Van Dyne Lions 
Clubhouse and Saturday April 23rd at the Red Granite Lions.  DGE Marv has his cabinet set for 
next year. He is in need of a chair for Youth Exchange and Peace Poster.  He hopes for a 
FANTASTIC YEAR. 

B. 2nd Vice District Governor – Lion Tom Berendes had nothing to report, 
C. Constitution/Bylaws -   IPDG Dawn Christensen has recommended a lot of 

verbage to correct.  She recommends any mention of Vice District Governor to be sure to include 
1st and 2nd Vice District Governor. ADD mention of Zone Chairman appointed by District Governor 
unless the Zone Chairman is elected at a zone meeting.  She also recommends that added to the 
Convention/Conference Policy would be the Lioness will be responsible for a speaker at the 
District Conference/Convention.  Motion made by PDG Jerry Post, 2nd by Lion Wendy Hartmann  
to ADD to the Policy that the Lioness will be responsible for providing one (1) speaker for the 
annual  District Conference.   MOTION CARRIED   IPDG Dawn will help incoming chair PDG Jerry 
Post with the constitution changes.     

D. GLT/GMT Chair  - Lion Marv Henke noting additional 
1. GMT chair Lion Mike Helmke reviewed the Club Health Assessment. The 

district is currently at 70 clubs, however membership is down (39).  It is critical that clubs report 
online.  Lion Mike is available for speaking.  JUST ASK  for MEMBERS 

2. GLT chair PDG Merle Strelow has Officer Training on May 2nd  &  May 5th in 
Fond du Lac.  He has a special speaker for the Presidents. Zone chairman training to fit their 
schedule. Be sure to report Centenial projects and activities. 

E.WLF rep– LionFred Gebhart had a fire update at camp, the tractor has been 
replaced with a BIGGER and Better. 4 visitor days are already full.  Camp is getting ready for the 
campers. 

F. Affiliate President  Lioness Cindy Rank as not present, however VP Lioness 
Jerry Post gave an update. 7 new members and no drops.  Lioness will have a hospitality at  
the state convention. Over $350,000 donated statewide.  Lioness will be sponsoring Baby 
Greysen at the district conference. 

G. Affiliate Liaison Lion Gerald Schmidt reported everything is running smooth. 
 



 
 

H.   LCIF chair PDG Vern Pautz reported on 20 clubs have made donations.  District goal is 
$50,000.  Gates Foundation is still making matching funds. 

I.  QUEST chair PDG Vern Pautz is disappointed that there is no activity. We have funds to 
use in our district.  Consider this for your school systems.  QUEST is an excellent teaching system for the 
youth and also potential for membership.  Contact PDG Vern if interested, Mishicot Schools do use it. 

J. USA/ Canada Leadership Forum  will be in Grand Rapids, Michigan September 16-
20th. PDG Gary Colton has information and registration forms.  District 27B2 will have a bus for only $175.  
PDG Len Quinn also mentioned that Leader Dog will be one of the sponsors this year and will have 
seminars and also available to walk with a Leader Dog.   

K. Lions Pride chair Lion Myra Schneider reminded everyone to read the articles in the 
newspaper and information sent to clubs.  Clubs are continuing to send donations. 

L. Youth Exchange /Youth Outreach Lion Sandy King did not have a report. 
M. Special Olympics chair PDG Ken Wallander had a horrendous start to this year’s 

event.  They changed the times for everything this year 11-5 pm on Saturday only and no Friday.  144 
screened and 87 were prescribed. ONLY 20 LIONS volunteered this year.  

N. Leo Chairman Lion Joe Barth was not present-no report. 
O. Peace Poster chair Lion Sandy King was not present-no report. 
P. Diabetes/LEPH/Sight Conservation chair Lion Bonnie Strelow has received a new 

display board.  Motion made by PDH Jerry Post, 2nd by PDG Meg Post to pay $500 for the new poster 
display and also to donate $ 500 for Diabetes Camp.       MOTION CARRIED   The old display will be 
donated to the Library. 

Q. Hearing, Speech & Eyeglass Recycling chair Lion Wendy Hartmann had received 11 
applications, 3 approved, 2 partial pays and 3 pending.  Baby Greysen funds were over and above!  
Excess funds put in hearing fund for those in need.  Winning club for the highest donation of $900 was 
WINNEBAGO EASTSHORE. Thank for all the clubs that donated.  TREMENDOUS!  Baby Greysen family 
will talk at this year’s conference.  

R. Lions Eye Bank of WI rep Lion Phil Weber reported a new director at Eyebank.  They 
now have their own website and have control over it.  There will be a special announcement at the State 
Convention. 

S. Missions of Wisconsin rep Lion Fred Gebhart reported there were missions in 
November and February to Nicaraqua.  The next mission will be in December.  The Texan Lions are 
looking to do a mission to the Yucatan in the future.  Wisconsin Missions is organizing 24-30 Lions to be a 
disaster crew for help in the US. 

T. Leader Dog chair Lion BJ Blahnik thanked PDG Meg for the update on the Kennel 
campaign. He reminded everyone to specify on their checks for Leader Dog if it is for general funds or 
kennel campaign. 

U. District Raffle chair Lion Mike De Baere had no new update. 
V. State Lions Convention chair PDG Merle Strelow reminds everyone the State 

convention is May 14-15-16. District 27B1 meeting will be on Saturday @ 10:30 am. 
W. District Convention chair IPDG Dawn Christensen has not had a followup yet, IPDG 

Dawn and DGE Marv Henke will meet after the state convention. IPDG Dawn will be leaving the district 
and DG Gary will assume that position.  PDG Jerry Post has arranged for camper Bradley to return as a 
speaker for the conference.  He currently is a senior in high school and will talk about life after the camper 
experience. 

X. District and State Bowling Lion Bill Hilbert was not present, no report. 
Y. IT chair PDG Tom Clausen is available to have seminars at zone meetings. 
Z. Newspaper Editor Lion Mike De Baere will be sending requests to clubs on various 

themes for their input for newspaper articles. 
AA. Pin Chairman Lion Wendy Hartmann turned in sales of $93.  She showed various 

layouts for the winning design, which was a pair of oval glasses. The district usually purchases 300 pins, 
she is recommending 200 or 250 only, pins have not been selling. The selling price should remain at $ 
3.00.  Motion made by IPDG Dawn to purchase 200 pins at a cost of $2.10, 2nd by PDG Ken Rohde.            
MOTION CARRIED              

BB. District Bucket Raffle chair Lion Mike DeBaere is trying to locate the tub of raffle 
buckets.  Has anyone seen them ????? 

CC. Historian PDG Tom Clausen has no new update. 
 



 
DD. Elections & Nominations chair Lion BJ Blahnik did not have any update.  Please 

remember to file nomination papers!! 
EE. Advisory/Long Range Planning PDG Tom King was not present, no report. 
 

DG GARY THANKED EVERYONE FOR BEING A CHAIRMAN ON THE CABINET 
  

15.  Zone Chairmen Reports: 
1.   Region 1 Zone 1 Lion Fred Gebhart’s clubs are busy this summer raising money. 
2.   Region 1 Zone 2 Lion Joe Barth, not present, no report. 
3.   Region 1 Zone 3 Lion Jeannette Junk last zone meeting was hosted by Collins Lions on March 

16
th
.  Valders Lions are hosting a Leader Dog program.  All clubs attended and are busy with fund raisers. They are 

looking for Melvin Jones nominees. Guest speaker was Amy Fricke who spoke about the Manitowoc Fire Dept 
fundraiser. 

4.   Region 2 Zone 1 Lion Mike Helmke last zone meeting was Monday.  He has been zone 
chairman for 4 years. He introduced Lion Ellen Cheney his replacement.  In August the blind youth sailing group will 
be in Sheboygan.  THANK YOU MIKE ! 

5.   Region 2 Zone 2 Lion Madonna Schneider helped install 5 new members for Waldo Lions, a few 
years ago they were thinking of folding.  Thank you to PDG Meg and PDG Jerry for their support to help keep the 
club going.  Her next zone meeting is Tuesday. 

6.   Region 2 Zone 3 Lion Gary Roehring last zone meeting was Tuesday. All clubs are doing.  They 
had received a call of a Milwaukee person in need of glasses. Gary’s club donated the funds.  Does the District have 
a contact for situations like this ?  Lion Wendy Hartmann is our vision contact and she will get more information from 
Gary and check it out.  Lion Phil Weber had an update on the Shopko program.  Shopko wants each Lions Club to 
have a single contact, they will issue 5 vouchers good for exam, they prefer to use them on youth. 

7.   Region 3 Zone 1 Lion Otto Cox’s January 7
th
 meeting had Lion BJ Blahnik as guest speaker on 

the importance of guide dogs. Clubs discussed vision screening and eye exams.   Next meeting on May 6
th
 with Lion 

Wendy Hartmann to speak on the hearing program. 
8.   Region 3 Zone 3 Lion Ken Rivers last meeting was March 18

th
, WLF rep Lion Fred Gebhart was 

speaker.  Clubs are involved in highway cleanup, Easter egg hunt, fishing tournaments and raffles. 
9.   Region 4 Zone 1 Lion Kay Quinn’s attendance was low due to meal costs, so she changed their 

format and went to potluck.  Attendance now averages 35-45. She has used centennial themes for each meeting.  
The first was youth followed by blind, and then membership.  Lion Bev Karst has agreed to be zone chairman next 
year.  Clubs are very strong. She was very thankful for the opportunity to be a zone chairman. THANK YOU KAY 

10. Region 4 Zone 2 Lion Greg Bielski had Ashley Henke speak at the December meeting, she is 
hearing impaired.  There was an article and picture in the paper.  March meeting dealt with veterans and the 
problems they now face.  The zone plans to have a booth at the county fair again this year.  Zone is +1 for 
membership. 

11. Region 5 Zone 1 Lion Helen Mork was not present but sent a report.  The clubs in her zone are 
doing fine. They are active in spring road cleanup, fisherees, spaghetti dinners and other fund raisers.  The zone is 
having a trip to Lions Camp on June 24

th
.  Oxfor d Lioness are doing well. 

12. Region 5 Zone 2 Lion Jeff Reabe February was hosted by Poy Sippi to help build their 
administrative funds.  Their April zone will elect a zone Melvin Jones.  PDG Merle Strelow has helped fire up the 
clubs.  The new zone chairman will be from Wild Rose Lions – Jack.  All cubs are active in the community.  WE all 
need to do something that people SEE…..to help get new members.  THANK YOU JEFF 

 

DG GARY…………THANK YOU TO ALL ZONE CHAIRMAN FOR AN EXCELLENT JOB !! 
 
15.    Other Business-DG Gary Silah 

A. District Meeting at State Convention on Saturday  @ 10;30 am 
B. DGE Marv Henke has set dates and location for 2015-2016 cabinet and has 

chairmen set. 
C. PDG Merle presented certificates to 12 Lions who became GUIDING LIONS.  

There will be an article and picture for the Lions Newspaper, this will let clubs know who is out there to help 
them. 

   
16. Adjournment by DG Gary Silah at 4:00 pm.  Appreciation gifts were given.  

 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED…….Lion Dave Holschbach, Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer 



                    

     !         !  
        STATE CONVENTION DISTRICT MINUTES 
            District 27 B-1 Meeting 

Saturday  May 16, 2015                          
Wisconsin State Lions Convention 

                Geneva Room 7 - Abbey - Fontana, WI 

1. Call to Order @ 10:00 a.m. by District Governor Gary Silah 
2. Pledge of Allegiance 

3. Welcome and Opening Remarks by DG Gary Silah.  It has been a great 
convention so far. DG Gary said it has been a very tumultuous year, but interesting. 
It was hard to step in without  ANY  training.  To thank those who helped him make 
it through, he presented the INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENTS Leadership awards at 
the luncheon to IPDG Dawn Christensen and PDG Meg Post.  THANK YOU all for 
the support given to help him make it through the year. 

4. New Business: 
A.Voting Resolutions were explained by IPDG Dawn Christensen.  #1 

wants to allow the State Convention committee to be able to select other weeks for 
the State Convention in the future.  #2 Would like to make the state constitution 
agree with International so that the Council Chair can be a current or past district 
governor. 

B.District Policy would like to have a policy written whereby the Lioness of 
District 27B1 will provide a seminar at the annual district convention/conference.  
The district policy must also be updated to recognize a zone chairman can either be 
elected or selected by the District Governor.  

C.WLF Representative Fred Gebhart gave a status of district “SPOT” 
camera grants, procedures & fees.  The grant has been written and accepted.  Final 
decision should be received by the end of  June.  District 27 B1 would like to 
purchase 5 cameras at a cost of $17,600 with the grant money.  WLF would cover 
the insurance needed. Clubs can make donations to help pay for them. We will be 
setting a policy in the future when the purchase is completed along with training.  
Motion made by PDG Merle Strelow that the district treasurer create a District 
Vision Screening Account as a non-designated fund, 2nd by Lion Lon Biedenbender 
from Random Lake Lions.  A priority policy will have to be established.  Call for 
motion.     MOTION CARRIED.  It will be in good hands with Lion Fred. 



D. Other District business: 

Lioness VP Jerry Post updated everyone about the Lioness. There are 13 clubs 
and have had 12 new members. Lioness throughout the state have contributed 
over 6,700 hours of service with donations in excess of $350,000. 

Officer training chair PDG Merle Strelow was disappointed, there was poor 
turnout and a lot of last minute cancellations.  He is contemplating having the 
training next year the end of March or early April.  There were good trainers to 
help.  THANK YOU PDG MERLE.  

Youth Exchange Bonnie Strelow mentioned they need 1 more host family for a 17 
year old from Mexico.  It is a lot of fun to host a family. 

PDG Gary Colton, District Chair for the USA/Canada forum mentioned you can go 
online to register.  There will be a bus trip for $175.00, contact him for details. 

Cabinet Secretary Dave Holschbach reminded everyone that copies of the cabinet 
minutes, convention minutes and state minutes are available on the District 
27B1 website. 

5. Comments from DGE Marv Henke, he thanked those he has contacted to be on 
his cabinet for next year.  He agrees with PDG Merle Strelow that there should be 
officer training earlier than has been in the past.   DG Gary mentioned the district 
will be in good hands with DGE Marv.  DGE Marv’s theme will be  “FOLLOW YOUR 
PATH” 

6. Special presentation to DG Gary Silah by Lion Bob Newton from the Sheboygan 
Falls Lions for his year of service to District 27B1. 

7. Other Open comments from the floor – VDGE Tom Berendes commented that it 
will be an interesting year coming up. We will need to keep clubs in line and up to 
date on what is happening. 

8. Lion Fred Gebhart also asked that zone chairman get their schedule for the 
upcoming to DGE Marv as soon as possible.  PDG Merle Strelow will be holding a 
zone chairman training in the future. 

9. PDG Meg Post mentioned that the Valders Lions club along with Lion BJ 
Blahnik held a community Leader Dog presentation.  60-65 people attended.  
GREAT JOB !  That following Monday, one of those in attendance added Leader 
Dog to their estate ! 



10. DG Gary said it has been quite a year, he did his best.  It was a wonderful and 
rewarding year, he became a much better leader with everyone’s help.  He is proud 
of his accomplishments.  THANK YOU EVERYONE ! 

11. Motion by PDG Tom Clausen, 2nd by PDG Merle Strelow that District 27 B1 go 
on record to THANK DG Gary for stepping forward. MOTION CARRIED 

12. PDG Tom Clausen, district IT chair reminded all secretaries to get their member 
information up to date, address, email, phone etc.  DG Gary Silah is District 27 B1   
MyLCI representative and can help any club get their information up to date.  Big 
Push next year to get more current.  

13. Motion at 11:10 am to Adjournment by PDG Jerry Post, 2nd by Lion Irv Korth to 
adjourn.  MOTION DID NOT CARRY ! 

14. PDG Merle asked that clubs share duties with the new and old members for 
better harmony and future leaders. 

15. Motion at 11:13 am to Adjournment by Lion Lon Biendenbender of Random Lake 
Lions, 2nd by Lion Mike Helmke, Sheboygan Evening Lions   MOTION CARRIED 

16. Voting Certification- 40 Lions,  37 voted. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED…………Lion Dave Holschbach, Cabinet Secretary-Treasurer 
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